Point Recycling and Refuse

P.M.B. 1542, 145 Tyee Drive, Point Roberts, WA 98281

Business Phone: (360) 945-1516

December 2, 2009
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE:  
Docket TG-091687 Point Recycling – Freedom 2000 use of recycling containers
Dear Commission, 
As the previous curbside recycling company, Point Recycling provided our customers with Whatcom County approved recycling containers.  As determined in our Tariff, these containers are the property of Point Recycling with a replacement value of $20.00.
We have allowed our former recycling customers to retain our bins for their convenience to self-haul recyclables.  We have not abandoned those bins and still consider them our property on loan to households.

Freedom 2000 has stated in their application that they do not need to provide recycling containers because customers already have them.  This is not true.  Point Recycling considers any use of our containers by another business to be theft of our property.  Freedom 2000 will be required to provide all customers with Whatcom County approved recycling containers.  If they do not do so, then Point Recycling will require immediate payment of $20.00 per bin prior to Freedom 2000 using our containers.

Sincerely, 

Arthur Wilkowski

Point Recycling and Refuse
